

## VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL AND ELECTRONIC FILING: executive.director@puc.nh.gov

April 15, 2015

MAPLIC 15APR 15AM 11:08

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission Debra Howland, Executive Director 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

## RE: DM 15-070, Use Contract in Currently Active Registration under DM 14-008 for Renewal in DM 15-070

Dear Executive Director Howland,

Attached please find this statement that as of the date of this letter, in accordance with discussions with PUC staff, Mint Energy does not intend to use, unless and until the Commission has approved, the three proposed small commercial customer contracts filed recently with its renewal application under Docket No. DM 15-070, and will instead use the contract filed under its currently approved registration in Docket No. DM 14-008.

Mint Energy has been and is currently working with PUC staff on approval of these three new contracts, and after it has worked with staff to develop an acceptable versions of such small commercial customer contracts, after approval by the Commission of those contracts, it is Mint Energy's understanding that it would then be permitted to use the three new contract forms for such customers.

Please feel free to contact me for any questions.

Sincerely,

/s/

Douglas S. Denny-Brown General Counsel & Director of Regulatory Affairs Legal Analyst

Cc: David Goyette, NHPUC (e-mail: <u>David.Goyette@puc.nh.gov</u>); Dave Wiesner, NH PUC e-mail: (<u>david.wiesner@puc.nh.gov</u>)